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2/15/22 

MEMO 
COVID-19 Updates:  

Dear Bayview Community, 

The leadership team became aware of a resident in Assisted Living who has tested 

positive for COVID-19 on Saturday night 2/12/22. We were waiting for all results to be 

processed before announcing the positive case to the community. Individuals were 

immediately contacted. This brings our total active cases to 1 within the building.  

The affected resident is asymptomatic and is recovering well. With this active case 

occurring in Assisted Living, Assisted Living second (2nd) and third (3rd) floors, and 

Memory Care are considered in an Outbreak status.   

With no further cases, the current quarantine in Assisted Living and Memory Care will 

last through 2/23/22, with the Outbreak potentially ending on 3/9/22.  It is strongly 

recommended you avoid passing through or walking in this area until further notice.  

For more information contact the appropriate staff at the end of this memo. 

The most current King County rate of infection is 1,163.7 per 100,000 people as 

of 2/1/22. With the continued decline of rates of infection and the effectiveness of our 

test-based strategy, please see the following loosening of restrictions. 

 

NEW OR UPDATED INFORMATION: 

VISITATION 

Independent Living: 

Effective immediately: Visitation for Independent Living is open without any cap 

in number of guests visiting at a time, including children. As a reminder, visitors 

must wear a facemask at all times and properly screen at reception. Visitors should 

move directly to and from the visiting apartment only and are not allowed in public 

areas. Visitors must continue to abide by the governor’s proclamation, and 

unvaccinated visitors (including children), may not visit indoors with an unvaccinated 

resident. 

Regulated areas (Assisted Living, Memory Care, Skilled Nursing): 

Scheduled visitation for regulated areas continue to follow the Department of Social 

and Health Services “Safe-Start for Long Term Care Guidance” and are for Essential 
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Support Persons (ESP) and Compassion Care Visits (CVVs) only. Please contact the 

appropriate staff member to schedule your visitation with a loved one (contact 

information is located at the end of this memo). 

 

DINING SERVICES FOR INDEPENDENT LIVING 

Effective Monday, February 21st: The Terrace Garden Main Dining will begin it's 

gradual reopening for lunch only. With dining services continuing to experience 

staffing shortages, we are positioning ourselves to open in measured phases over the 

next few weeks. We have hired new staff and are excited about the direction in filling 

most of our open positions. We do anticipate opening for dinner soon as new 

employees are trained. Below are the hours and services offered beginning this 

Monday, February 21st. We will keep all our residents informed as we transition to the 

next phase. 

Breakfast: Room Service only. 

Lunch: Dining Room open 12pm-2:00pm Daily. Room service will still be offered for 

those wishing to stay at home. 

Dinner: Room Service only 

Please note that there will be no delivery room service fee charged at this time. 

 

THRIVE FITNESS CENTER & POOL 

Independent Living: 

Effective Monday, February 21st: Fitness programming and classes will begin. The 

use of the fitness center will also no longer require sign-ups. Please remember to wear 

your mask and social distancing will be in effect at all times. The use of the pool will 

still be by sign-up only. Please remember the use of the fitness center and pool is test-

based only (you must test negative for COVID-19 prior to use). More details to come in 

the Weekly newsletter. 

Regulated areas (Assisted Living, Memory Care, Skilled Nursing): 

Due to the current outbreak status, Thrive Fitness Center & Pool are currently 

suspended at this time for Assisted Living residents and will potentially open up by 

3/9/22 (end of the outbreak status). 

 

VAN SERVICES 

Effective March 1st: Van Services will be open to excursions and shopping trips (i.e. 

Fred Meyer, Trader Joes, Safeway) in addition to medical trips. The Life Enrichment 
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team will be working the transportation team and Excursions Committee to review the 

March Van calendar. More details to come.  
 

ELEVATOR CAPACITY 

Effective Immediately: The capacity for the large elevator in the tower building will 

increase to 4 people. Please note the small elevators in both the tower and terrace 

buildings will remain at 2 people. Elevator Signage will be printed as friendly 

reminders. 
 

REMINDERS: 

PLEASE REMEMBER ALL PROGRAMMING, MEETINGS, ACTIVITIES, AND THE 

USE OF THE FITNESS CENTER AND POOL ARE TEST-BASED ONLY, WITH 

TWICE WEEKLY TESTING. COVID-19 TESTING IS ON SITE IN THE KINNEAR 

THEATER MONDAYS AND THURSDAYS FROM 8 AM – 3:30 PM. 

PROGRAMMING & ACTIVITIES:  

• Independent Living: Capacity limits for activities, meetings, and programs are 

dependent on the size of the room or space and masks must be worn at all 

times. Please ensure social distancing is possible at all times. 

• Regulated areas (Assisted Living, Memory Care, Skilled Nursing): Due to 

the current outbreak status, programming for regulated areas have been 

curtailed, in accordance with the Department of Social and Health Services Safe-

Start for Long-Term care guidance.   

ALL THE BUZZ HAIR SALON: The salon is currently open for scheduled 

appointments.  

We’re seeing the light at the end of the pandemic tunnel. If you have any questions, 

please don’t hesitate to reach out to any members of the Leadership Team.  

Sincerely, 

Bayview Leadership Team  

Independent Living Jessenia Cruz x2313 206.281.5789 jcruz@bayviewseattle.org  

Assisted Living Pamela Yeo x2127 206.281.5755 pyeo@bayviewseattle.org  

Skilled Nursing  Janice Pate – RN 
x3354 

206.281.5778 jpate@bayviewseattle.org 

All Care Levels Joel Smith – NHA 
x3357 

206.281.5747 jsmith@bayviewseattle.org 

Chief Executive 
Officer 

Nancy Weinbeck 
x3110 

206.281.5762 nweinbeck@bayviewseattle.org  
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